





Minutes of the
Regular Council Meeting
Aliceville City Hall
March 27, 2019

CALL TO ORDER:
Mayor Marva Gipson called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  Council members present: Donald Allen, Warren Lavender, Robert Wilder, Thomas Wilkins and Terrence Windham.  

INVOCATION:
Chamber Director Edgar Pruitt offered the invocation.

MINUTES:
Council member Wilder moved for the approval of the March 13, 2019 council meeting minutes, seconded by Council member Lavender.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
1.  Old National Guard Armory Rental Agreement- Council member Windham moved for the approval to table the subject, seconded by Council member Wilkins.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

2. Ordinance-Providing for A storage for Legally Impounded Vehicles- Council member Allen moved for the approval to table the subject, seconded by Council member Lavender.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Appointment to Equalization Board-   Council member Lavender moved for the approval to table the subject, seconded by Council member Allen.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

2.  2019 “Back-to-School” Sales Tax Holiday- Council member Wilder moved for the approval of the City of Aliceville participating in the 2019 “Back-to-School” Sales Tax Holiday, seconded by Council member Windham.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Council member Lavender moved for the approval of the accounts payables as presented, seconded by Council Member Allen.   Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”. 

POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT:
No report.

STREET DEPARTMENT REPORT:
No report.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT:
Assistant Chief Derrick Jones reported the Department has been dealing with a lot of brush fires.  He reminded the community that the City of Aliceville has an ordinance on burning which allows it from 9 to 3.

UNSCHEDULED PUBLIC APPEARANCE:
Carnival- Council member Lavender moved for the approval of the Carnival coming to Aliceville on April 4-6, 2019 and to give a donation to the Aliceville Public Library a donation, seconded by Council member Wilder.  Motion carried unanimously with all present voting “yes”.

Chamber of Commerce Director Edgar Pruitt reported Pickens County Medical Center has cancelled the agreement with the management company. He did not have any more information currently.

Mayor Gipson reported the fields and water lines are completed at the park.  The Dixie Youth League will begin their season on April 1.

Council member Windham reported the soccer equipment has been delivered.  Also, he commended the Parks & Recreation Board and the Street Department for the hard work in getting the park ready.

[bookmark: _GoBack]ADJOURN- With no other business, Council member Allen moved for the approval of 




the adjourning the meeting, seconded by Council member Wilder. 

__________________________________
Marva Gipson, Mayor					ATTEST:
				
								___________________________
								Dineki McCaa, City Clerk.
Note: Mayor Gipson only vote when noted.

